
Summit Church of the Brethren 
June 1, 2025 

 
Sunday School 9:30 AM                              Worship 10:30 AM 
Tim Craver, Pastor                                 Cell phone: 820-4603 
Office Hours: Tues - Fri, 9 – 2         Office phone: 828-6262 
Email: tcraver01@gmail.com 
Website:  https://www.summitcob.org  

“Rejoice in the LORD, you who are righteous, and praise His 
holy name.” – Psalm 97:12 

********************************* 
WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
OPENING PRAYER 
 
PRELUDE 
 
 
CALL TO WORSHIP – Reading on Monitors 
 
 
*HYMN:                “This is My Father’s World”              #154 B 
 
 
CHILDRENS’ STORY                       Lori Gravely & Leah Slaven 
 
 
RECOGNITION OF GRADUATES 
                                
 
PRESENTING OUR OFFERINGS  

Invitation to Give – I John 3:16-18                                      
Offertory 
Prayer of Thanksgiving & Dedication 

*HYMN:                    “Blessed Assurance”                   #332 B  
 

MESSAGE:                “Christlike Humility” 
Philippians 2:1-11 

 
*HYMN:                       “I Surrender All”                     #391 G 
 
*BENEDICTION: I Timothy 1:17 

*POSTLUDE 
 

*Indicates standing for those who are able. 
 

 
WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Welcome to all who have come to worship our Lord!  We ask 
our visitors to fill out a visitor card found in the back of the 
pew and place it in the offering plate.  Also, please use these 
cards for prayer requests. 
 
SERVING TODAY                                ____ __NEXT WEEK 
Organist: Judy Stoddard………………………………….Judy Stoddard 
Pianist:                                                             Cindy Farrish 
Greeter Today: Clooney Rodeffer 
Greeter Next Sunday: Bonnie Rusmisel 
Nursery: Delphos & Taysia………………………….Delphos & Taysia 
Offering Counter: Leroy & Doris……………………….Greg & Jolene 
Altar: Altar Committee………………………………….Altar Committee 
 
Deacon of the Month: Lori Gravely 
 
PRAYER LIST: Eldon & Sandy Armstrong, Orlando Bergdoll, 
Carol Bercher, Betty Cramer, Midge Craun, Roger Eutsler, the 
situation in Israel, Brent Knicely, Don Knicely, Gene Knicely, 
the family of Greg Meadows, Kim Meadows, Margaret Monk, 
Chad Pettit, Wilma Fifer Ryman, Buck and Barb Schuckman, 
Charles Schultz, John Senger, Ellen Shank, and the situation in 
Ukraine. 



Happy Birthday to Jessie Moyers, Tim Craver, Janet Fasenmyer 
and Larry Diehl! 
 
Happy Anniversary to Randy & Cindy Senger! 
 
We will have an all-church birthday party today after worship. All 
food has been provided by Women’s Fellowship. 
 
Bible Study will be held on Thursday at 7 pm in the library. 
 
The Fellowship Class will be hosting a Hospitality Hour next 
Sunday. Come join us in the Fellowship Hall at 9:30 am for good 
food and fellowship! 
 
Membership Classes will be held in July. Please see Pastor Tim if 
you would like to know more or are interested in becoming a 
member of Summit! 
 
A signup sheet for greeters for the month of June is on the bulletin 
board. Please sign up today! 
 
There is also a signup sheet for anyone who would be willing to 
provide a children’s story on an upcoming Sunday. We appreciate all 
who are willing to help! 
 
Vacation Bible School will be held June 18th – 22nd, and it’s not too 
late to sign up and join the fun!!!! Our theme is TRUE NORTH: 
Trusting Jesus in a Wild World. Please invite your family, friends, 
and neighbors to join us for this exciting time! VBS Registration 
Forms are in the literature rack near the front door. If you have 
questions, please contact Anita Shank. 
 
Our VBS offering this year will go to Backpack Pals. We will be 
collecting school supplies for Backpack Pals through Sunday, June 
22nd. Needed supplies include children’s scissors, glue sticks, 
markers, composition notebooks, and pocket folders. School supplies 
can be placed in the box outside of Pastor Tim’s office. 
 
 

We are in need of food donations for VBS. There is a signup sheet on 
the bulletin board. If you have eggs you can donate, you can bring 
them anytime and give them to Nikki Watson and she will freeze 
them until they are needed. 
 
After June 30th, we will no longer mail newsletters at bulk rate as we 
have done in the past. Please fill out one of the forms on the table in 
the narthex and place it in the metal Sum-It-Up box to let us know 
how you would like to receive the newsletter in the future. Thank 
you! 
 
Members of the Mill Creek and Summit CoB are involved with “The 
Ghana School”, an effort that supports young men and women in 
Ghana in foster homes, enhancing youth development. This mission 
to Ghana dates to 1991, when money was sent to put shutters on a 
small chapel to keep rain from coming in. Since then, the mission 
has grown yearly to build schools, clinics, and shelters for homeless 
children. The group recently built a basketball/volleyball court for 
one of the schools! Each year, travel to Ghana includes taking 
suitcases filled with medical supplies and school supplies. The trip in 
July 2025 will be no different. Your prayers and financial 
contributions will be greatly appreciated, and the team will be 
anxious to see how God uses these gifts to support those who have 
a need. Monetary donations of support can be given to Willie Morris. 
 
WRE is seeking a Bible teacher for Cub Run Elementary School in 
Penn Laird. This is a part-time, paid position teaching Bible classes 
for 2nd-4th grade students during school hours two days a week 
(currently Mondays and Tuesdays). To find out more or to obtain an 
application, please call the WRE office at 540-438-9997 or 540-908-
1964 or by email at WRERocks1929@gmail.com.  
 
Offering for May 25th: 
 Regular:   $2,424 
 Lynn Slaven Memorial: $2,000 
 Ghana Mission:  $   100 
 Martin Cline Memorial: $     35 
 Total:    $4,559 
 
Weekly amount needed to make budget: $2,875 



 
Bulletin information can be given to Pastor Tim at 540-828-6262 
or you can email tcraver01@gmail.com. Please have information to 
him by Friday morning. 


